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Status of existing prudent discount agreements and notional embedding 
contract under the new TPM 

 
 

Meridian appreciates the opportunity to provide feedback to the Authority on the status of 

the two existing prudent discount agreements (PDAs) and the notional embedding contract 

(NEC) under the new Transmission Pricing Methodology (TPM). 

 

Meridian’s comments are focused on the NEC as Meridian is a party to that contract along 

with Network Waitaki and Transpower.  

 

Meridian agrees with the Authority that a Code change may be worthwhile to clarify the 

status of the NEC when the new TPM takes effect on 1 April 2023.  The NEC was put in 

place because of the incentives created by the RCPD charge and HVDC charge under the 

existing TPM.  In effect the NEC provided a discount to the parties to encourage them to 

remain connected to the transmission grid, rather than bypassing the grid through 

embedding generation within Network Waitaki.  With the removal of the RCPD and HVDC 

charges under the new TPM, the NEC will become obsolete.  In the Authority’s words, “a 

core part of the bargain these contracts were based on effectively disappears”. 

 

The NEC includes regulatory change provisions that provide a right to terminate the contract 

if there is regulatory change (like the new TPM) that materially affects a party’s obligations 

or the ability of a party to perform its obligations under the NEC.  Meridian anticipated these 








